
NOTIFICATION OF CHILE OF ADJUSTED THRESHOLD VALUES UNDER  
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In accordance with Annex Kbis-01.1-7 of the Canada-Chile Free Trade Agreement, 

Chile hereby notifies Canada of the newly calculated thresholds for Chile’s 

procurement covered by Chapter Kbis of the Agreement, effective January 1, 2022: 

 

• For central level entities listed in Annex Kbis-01.1-1, CLP$ 63,740,967 (US$ 

83,099) for contracts for goods, services, or any combination thereof, and 

CLP$ 5,364,815,495 (US$ 6,994,102) for contracts for construction services.  

 

• For other covered entities listed in Annex Kbis-01.1-2, CLP$ 318,704,834 

(US$ 415,495) for contracts for goods, services or any combination thereof, 

and CLP$ 10,199,044,843 (US$ 13,296,479) for contracts for construction 

services. 

 

The thresholds above were calculated in accordance with Annex 1001.1c of the North 

American Free Trade Agreement, except the threshold for construction services in 

Annex Kbis-01.1-1 which was calculated in accordance with the formula in the World 

Trade Organization Agreement on Government Procurement, GPA/1, Annex 3. 

 
The next adjustment of the threshold values will be made in two years and will 

become effective on January 1, 2024. 

 


